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Principal's
Report

Stay safe while out in the community.
Stay safe at home. And that means only seeing those you need to. Don’t have big family
gatherings and remember to keep your distance and maintain good hygiene.
Don’t share food or drinks.
If you, or anyone in your family is feeling unwell – stay at home. Don’t visit friends and family.
Don’t go on holiday if you are unwell and don’t go to work. Don’t send your kids to school,
childcare or kindergarten if they are unwell - stay home.
And if you have symptoms, get tested.

Victorian Chief Health Officer Message to Parents
I am writing to Victorian parents, carers and students today to seek every family’s support in
slowing the spread of coronavirus (COVID-19) in Victoria.
 
As the school holidays approach, we can’t ease up on looking after ourselves and our families.
The only thing between us and a second wave is what we do next.
 
Wherever you go, please be mindful of the risks.
Be aware others may be carrying the virus and practice physical distancing.
We are currently experiencing the highest case numbers we’ve seen in more than two months.
Current evidence suggests that the rise in case numbers in Victoria is being driven by families
having get-togethers and not following advice around physical distancing and hygiene.
 
Unfortunately, we are still in a pandemic and people’s lives are still at risk. As we’ve seen across
the world, this virus has the ability to turn a small number of cases into hundreds in a matter of
days.
 
This is not where we want to be and we must all act now – while we can.
This is why we’ve had to implement a number of revised restrictions. The number of visitors you
can have at your home is now reduced to five. Outside the home, families and friends can meet
in groups up to ten.
 

This is how each and every member of the community can help:

 
 

Respect Effort Responsibility
School Vision: Every student will be supported through high quality teaching and
learning practices in achieving successful outcomes and a pathway of their choice.
Strive for Success – Attend Today Achieve Tomorrow



The vast majority of Victorians are doing the right thing, but this is a wake-up call and we cannot
be complacent.
 
It’s up to all of us to keep our friends and families safe.
For current information and updates on coronavirus (COVID-19) visit the Victorian Government’s
coronavirus website: www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If anyone in your family has any of the symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19), however mild, they
should stay at home, seek advice and get tested.
These symptoms include fever, chills or sweats, a cough, a sore throat, shortness of breath or
runny nose, or loss of sense of smell or taste. For more information about where to get tested
visit the getting tested for coronavirus web page. 
 
If you’re concerned yourself or a family member has contracted the virus and need more
information, please call the 24-hour coronavirus hotline on 1800 675 398.
 
 

Adj Clin Prof Brett Sutton
Victorian Chief Health Officer

Principal's
Report (cont.)

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus


Hey everyone! What a long term it’s been and now it’s finally come to an end.
The sudden requirement to adapt to a different learning lifestyle through online learning was a battle
for most, however - no matter the outcome - well done to every single one of you for patiently holding up
and trying to adapt to your best capacity to these sudden circumstances.
Most importantly, a big thank you to all the teachers, who have had to dedicate extra time to catering for
online teaching, putting their most into trying to provide the best learning environment through online
learning and the parents who have tried their best to encourage and be there for their children during
these times. The efforts and thoughts of everyone involved have been greatly appreciated!
 

As we transitioned back to school towards the end of Term 2, we, as a student leadership team, have
decided to refer to our leadership team as the Student Representative Council, otherwise known as the
SRC. This decision was mainly based on making leadership feel more inclusive to everyone with terms
most are familiar with.
Through this change we want all students to feel that being part of the student voice does not have a
required criterion that they must adhere to, but rather that each and every student has an equal
opportunity to be a part of student voice.
If you are interested in joining the SRC, we will be having regular meetings each Monday at lunch, in
Room 603.
 

While Term 2 may not have been an exciting term for most of us, the SRC have some exciting events
planned for Term 3, such as Spirit Week, in hopes to increase our motivation and student spirit. We will
be ensuring that we adhere to the restrictions while still bringing you fun and thrilling events, so please
stay tuned for more information about these upcoming events, and feel free to come to our meetings to
suggest more ideas!
 

After such a long term, I’m sure these holidays mean a great deal to all of us, so I hope everyone has a
pleasant and adventurous break while staying safe. While some studying and revision might be
necessary during this break for some of us, don’t forget to take care of your mental and physical
wellbeing because that will always come first.
 

 
 

Stay safe while making the most of this break,
Jumaan Shehnah,

School Vice-Captain
On behalf of the SRC team.

A Message
From The SRC





Hi there. We just wanted to let you know about some great new young adult fiction
we’ve received over the last few months. 
 

A Message
From The LRC
'Again Again’ by E. Lockhart
‘The End Of The World Is Bigger Than Love’
by Davina Bell
‘The Dark Tide’ by Alicia Jasinska
‘The Schoolmaster's Daughter’ by Jackie
French
‘Goldfields Girl’ by Elaine Forrestal
‘The Year The Maps Changed’ by Danielle
Binks
'The Verindon Alliance’ by Lynne Stringer
'Worse Things’ by Sally Murphy
'The Tell’ by Martin Chatterton
‘Please Don't Hug Me’ by Kay Kerr
‘When It Drops’ by Alex Dyson
‘How To Grow A Family Tree’ by Eliza
Henry-Jones
‘Peta Lyre's Rating Normal’ by Anna
Whateley
‘Deep Water’ by Sarah Epstein
‘Taking Down Evelyn Tait’ by Poppy Nwosu
‘Beyond Belief’ by Dee White
‘Wink’ by Rob Harrell
‘Hello Strange’ by Pamela Morrow
‘If I'm Being Honest’ by Emily Wibberley &
Austin Siegemund-Broka

Keep looking out for our regular Facebook posts with more news from the LRC.
Also, we’re always happy for feedback about our collection and any book suggestions you have for
us :)

Kind regards,
LRC staff (Maxim & Shelly)



VCAL English
Paul was a child in Paris when Germany invaded France. He and his Jewish family spent
the war in hiding being helped by many people.
He contributes his survival to those who chose to hide him rather than turn him over to
the Nazis.
 
"My biggest takeaways from this session are how people went out of their way to help Paul’s
family, and how difficult it would have been for them to always be on the run, especially when Paul
and his sister were separated from their parents. Paul is exactly like everyone else but was
targeted by the Nazi Germans just because of his religion."

- Matty Smith

"Paul depicted the true human nature of a person,
being the search for freedom and hope. I believe
the testimonial shared with us makes us realise as
human beings amidst our current global tragedies
that our past is what shapes our futures.
Thankfulness was my biggest takeaway; this was
a wake-up call for us teenagers and an awakening
for us all. An eye opener, I was truly touched." 

- Olivia Margeta

"My takeaway was that Paul doesn’t forgive the
Germans but at the same time not all Germans were
bad because he is still thankful for what some
Germans did for his family.
He never gave up on an education and was capable
of studying at university.
He opened up to his wife and told her what happened
after 30 years of marriage because he was still
traumatised and emotional about telling his story."

- Francoise Atanga and Samiyah Ali

HOLOCAUST SURVIVOR PAUL GRINWALD SPOKE TO YEAR 12 SENIOR VCAL
STUDENTS (VIA ZOOM) TO SUPPORT THEIR STUDY OF TWO HOLOCAUST TEXTS



Triple P

raise happy, confident kids
manage misbehaviour so everyone in the family enjoys life more
set rules and routines that everyone respects and follows
encourage positive behaviour
take care of themselves as a parent
feel confident they’re doing the right thing.

email: janice.robertson@dhhs.vic.gov.au
phone: 03 9096 5016.

The Victorian Government has funded the online Triple P – Positive Parenting
Program for all Victorian families, providing access to expert parenting advice during
these challenging times.
 
The program is the online version of the Triple P Program that was developed in Australia
and successfully implemented around the world.
Families can now access free expert parenting advice through the online Triple P –
Positive Parenting Program.
 
The program is relevant to families with children between 2 and 16 years and provides
strategies to deal with specific challenges, such as building children’s resilience and
dealing with conflict.
 
There are courses specifically for parents of toddlers to tweens, and for parents of pre-
teens to teens.
 
It gives parents strategies to:

 
Sign up to the Triple P program via their website.
 
More Information
For more information, visit the Triple P – Positive Parenting Program,
or contact Janice Robertson on:

POSITIVE PARENTING PROGRAM ONLINE IS NOW
FREE TO ALL VICTORIAN FAMILIES

http://dhhs.vic.gov.au/
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/vic-uken/triple-p/
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/vic-uken/triple-p/
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/vic-uken/triple-p/
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/vic-uken/triple-p/




Dear staff, students and our community,
 
I am a representative of the Year 12 VCAL cohort who have been working on a large scale project
to raise money for families with autism.
I would like to inform you that our whole cohort has been working on a “Point Cook Senior
Cooking Website” for our PDS classes so we can share cultural meals from across the world and
subsequently raise money for families with autism.
 
Our cooking website has over 70 recipes from breakfast, lunch, dinner and dessert menus from
different cultures across the world. Clicking on a recipe will show you instructions with a video
attached of how to make it.
 
The money that is raised goes to “Autism Spectrum Australia - Aspect Australia” which then
goes on to families facing financial difficulties to access tailored education for their children.
The link to our fundraiser can be found below.
www.initforautism.org.au/fundraisers/baileydeal/pds-year-12-food-fundraiser
 
Our goal is to reach $1000 which will financially support five families with financial relief for
children with autism. The families will be able to continue their tailored education with
assistance for extra expenses.
 
This website will be shared to the Point Cook Senior school community for everyone to access.
Users will have access to a range of cultural meals from around the world.
Please browse through the site below and have fun cooking with your families!
sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/pds-cooking-project/
 
We hope that the services that we provide will encourage users to donate and help raise
awareness for those living with autism.
 

Thank you for your support,
Jeremiah Sagele

In It For Autism
A MESSAGE FROM YEAR OUR VERY OWN 12 VCAL STUDENTS

http://www.initforautism.org.au/fundraisers/baileydeal/pds-year-12-food-fundraiser
http://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/pds-cooking-project/


Hi, this is Natesha.
I’m going to tell you a brief summary of my video presentation for CAEP. 
This task was to present two things I did during quarantine and talk about what they are and how they relate to
my life in quarantine. I chose to draw a set of pictures and write a set of poems and merge them together in a
creative way for my presentation.
 
The first picture and poem shows a story which can be
interpreted differently by each viewer, but my relation
to it stems deep down into a story of a more ruinous and
dire situation.
The picture and poem shows a sense of desperation
and dullness to bring an imagery of how I view the outside
world and the effects Coronavirus had on the general
population and how we were all supposed to still get stuff done
and know what we should do while still putting ourselves at risk.
To sum this up in one word, I would say it displays ‘urgency.’
 
The second picture and poem displays the feeling of being
misguided through the topic of mathematics.
It shows the stress of peer pressure and trying to keep up
with others in an unfavourable subject.
I felt like I misapprehended the subject I was learning
and I couldn’t really get the one-on-one help that I felt I
needed during quarantine.
 
To conclude this rollercoaster of events, I ended it
boldly with an event I experienced during quarantine that I felt would shake the rest of my life out of balance
forever. I had developed RSI (repetitive strain injury) which affects movement in the wrist and causes nerves in
the hand to hurt with certain movements. I did some research about this at the time and I found some
information, particularly the need for surgery that would help fix the problem but would make the hand less
usable. This problem has minimised through time but while experiencing this I felt pressured in completing my
task, seeing that the deadline was drawing near. I was sure to display despondency, sorrow and mystery in my
last drawing and poem.
You could say I was overdramatic throughout these tasks but each holds a different sense of irony that I
believe all of us have at least experienced once through the journey of new change through quarantine.
Whether life will go back to normal or stay the same - just remember to stay safe during Covid-19.

 

Year 10 CAEP
FEATURED IS STUDENT NATESHA GALEA'S OUTSTANDING WORK

See the rest of Natesha's work in her presentation:
fuse.education.vic.gov.au/?RY7ZF9 

https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/?RY7ZF9
https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/?RY7ZF9


Our Breakfast Program has been supporting
students in need for 9 years now!

 
     Not only does our program
          provide students with a fulfilling
             breakfast to start their day with,

        but it also improves student wellbeing,
          supporting their outcomes.

 

Everyone is welcome to attend
and enjoy a free breakfast and a

carefree environment to start
their school day.

 

Join us and build positive relationships with 
staff and students!



        It’s been a fantastic past few weeks, with teachers, students and alumni embracing the many
innovations we’ve introduced to adapt to the social distancing restrictions. 
 
INTERACTIVE ONLINE ALUMNI SESSIONS
Buoyed by great feedback from the
Year 12 Media students’ live alumni
link-up, our Year 12 Studio Arts class
did the same with 2019 alumni
Stephanie Bain and Riarn Richards and
2016 alum Sabrina Zor.
 
Each alum had relatable stories,
and was able to provide our
Year 12s reassurance, insights
and plenty of practical tips.
 
We are in the process of recruiting
alumni to take part in three live interactive sessions next term – one session each for our Year 10, 11 and
12 STEM Advisory groups.
With more than 80 alumni registered on our database, we continue to grow a diverse and rich alumni
base from which to select wonderful alum.
 
 
PRE-RECORDED INTERVIEWS WITH ALUMNI
With Year 10 and 11 career planning activities just around the corner, instead of bringing alumni on
campus, eight of our alumni are participating in pre-recorded Q & As, geared to either VCE or VCAL
courses. The series of videos is near completion and will be show to our students next term, and will
soon be available for public viewing on the school’s alumni webpage.
 
We’ve also recorded interviews with great mates, 2013 alumni Philip Nestorovic and Dylan Stinten, who
had personal challenges at school, yet have forged themselves successful careers. We hope their stories
inspire and motivate our disengaged students.
 
 
 

 

Alumni Program
OUR ALUMNI PROGRAM IS HAVING CONTINUED SUCCESS

SOCIALLY-DISTANCED ALUMNI SESSIONS
2019 alum, Adam Coustley, who is completing a Bachelor of
Arts and Bachelor of Teaching (Film and TV studies) at
Swinburne, spent time (at a safe distance) with our Year 11
and 12 students, offering insider advice and feedback on their
folio projects.



On Friday the 19th of June, the students of the school were treated to a fun casual dress day,
organised by the student leaders on our student leadership team.
After a long school term with online learning, this was a great way for us to celebrate being back
at school!
 

Our students were very generous, and we were able to raise $525 in donations, with the
proceeds going towards Black Dog Institute.
 

The Black Dog Institute are the only medical
research institute in Australia to investigate
mental health across the lifespan, with the
aim to create a mentally healthier world for
everyone.
Due to COVID-19 and the need for self-isolation,
the student leaders acknowledge the impact that online learning has had on everyone, both
student and staff alike, hence the choice of Black Dog Institute as our selected charity.
 

Once again, we would like to thank the student body for helping with the donations to Black Dog
Institute. Over these holidays, we hope that everyone will look after yourself, and to come back to
Term 3 refreshed and ready to tackle the new semester head on!

Our Numbers Are Growing:
We continue to profile alumni on our
Alumni Facebook and LinkedIn pages,
where our followers continue to grow.
 If you have a LinkedIn profile, make sure you include Point Cook Senior Secondary College as
your school, and you’ll be part of the alumni group.
We welcome all past students, who can find out more about the Ourschool alumni program here
or  by emailing us at alumni@pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au

Alumni Program
FIND OUT HOW TO JOIN

Casual Day Fundraiser

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FPointCookSeniorSecondaryCollegeAlumni%2F%3Fmodal%3Dadmin_todo_tour&data=02%7C01%7CDao.Dang%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb30a3b1e25a949a0a06e08d813fc8969%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637281322667385223&sdata=4Mcqlkb64ReGBYA8uanR3Yepu3QkOidpdSeXySUh41I%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fschool%2F7620075&data=02%7C01%7CDao.Dang%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb30a3b1e25a949a0a06e08d813fc8969%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637281322667395221&sdata=iuJZnXps0HCFBUskpZAJ4WpcP%2B9cUfGCye31YOQKi1E%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvimeo.com%2F298703218&data=02%7C01%7CDao.Dang%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb30a3b1e25a949a0a06e08d813fc8969%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637281322667395221&sdata=sjf7Uoa8ReuXUbKXPJ%2F50xk0G%2FaEUNcCaPFEbFFQSj0%3D&reserved=0
http://pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/


13 July Term 3 Commences

22 July Year 10 into Year 11 & Year 11 into       

Year 12 Virtual Parent Info Evening

29 July Year 10 Course Confirmation Day

 No Year 10 classes

31 July Course Selection Forms Due for:

 - Year 10 into Year 11

 - Year 11 into Year 12

05 Aug Year 9 into Year 10 Virtual

Open Night

Aspire/STAMP Virtual Parent

Information Evening

06 Aug Year 12 VTAC Parent Information

Evening

 

20 Aug Curriculum Day

21 Aug Course Selection Forms Due for

Year 9 into Year 10

02 Sept Hobsons Bay Division Athletics

09 Sept GAT for all students studying

  Unit 3 and 4 subjects

17 Sept Parent/Teacher Interviews (Evening)

18 Sept Parent/Teacher Interviews (Morning)

KEY DATES
TERM 3

Please note that due
to COVID-19, these
dates are likely to

change.
We ask that you stay

updated through
Compass reminders.



ATTENDANCE

Late Arrival To School
Students are requested to use

the Compass card to sign in at the
Compass Kiosk at the front of the school.

 
Students who do not have cards can

report to the attendance office.
 

Early Leave
Parent approval is required for any
student requesting to leave early.

This can be done either by having parents
enter approval on Compass or contacting

the attendance office.
 

Student attendance information is available on
Compass, including the option to approve absences

and input requests to leave early for an
appointment.

 

Students are
required to provide a
medical certificate
when absent from a

VCE class or
assessment



reports
attendance information
absence requests and approvals
school photo ordering, teacher email contact
booking for parent-teacher interviews
calendar of events
excursion consent/permissions and
news items to keep you updated with what is going on.

Majority of our communication with parents at PCSSC are made
through the Compass Parent Portal.
 

All parents have a portal account that provides access to:

 

 
If you are a CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund) recipient,
please contact the school before consenting to any event so that we can adjust
the costing.
 
To access your account:
1. go to the College’s homepage: www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au
2. click on the Compass Portal icon.
OR  directly go to Compass login: pointcooksenior.vic.jdlf.com.au/Login.aspx
 
 

If you are having trouble accessing your account,
click on the “Can’t access your account” and follow the prompts to access it
using your username, email address or mobile number.
If you need guidance on how to navigate the Compass Portal,
please contact the school or see the 'Compass Help' page on the school
website.

http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/
http://pointcooksenior.vic.jdlf.com.au/Login.aspx
http://pointcooksenior.vic.jdlf.com.au/Login.aspx


https://www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/form/holiday-action-prog
https://www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/form/holiday-action-prog







